To Whom it May Concern,

Helen Mitchell has been working as a graphic artist on the Desktop Publishing Team since mid-March, 1999.  Starting from the beginning she has quickly and accurately completed all tasks.  Her creativity continues to be an asset, for example in a current project to design a logo for a team in Clinical Development.  Most of her work has been devoted to producing Medical Backgrounders, for which she designs covers, produces illustrations, and processes text into attractive, readable format.

On occasion, Helen has been encouraged to do some project management.  The logo design currently in progress, for example, is intended to be embroidered onto clothing.  Helen has not only produced a design, but has also contacted vendors, scheduled and conducted small meetings to discuss the project, and collected cost data.

Customers of the Desktop Publishing Team include physicians and Medical Education Specialists.  They have often expressed satisfaction with Helen's work and her ability to meet deadlines.  Her ability in the use of Macintosh hardware and publishing software is impressive.  I would not hesitate to hire her again.

Gil Martin

Sr. Information Scientist and

(Acting) Desktop Publishing Coordinator

